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Dear Members,

We received several comments from members regarding AARC’s  public comments we submitted to the three Medicare DME Regional carriers regarding the proposed policy to revise the payment for certain Pt. B respiratory drugs. While the letter addressed reimbursement of levalbuterol specifically, the point we are attempting to make to third party payers (in this case Medicare), is that all medications approved by FDA as safe and effective for pulmonary patients should remain a practical option to be exercised by each and every patient’s attending physician.

While we understand that many in our community support the use of levalbuterol, we also appreciate that many of you do not.  AARC believes that scientific evidence of this drug, or any others for that matter, will drive use of the medication.  Some of you have asked for scientific support for our comments.  That support is referenced within our May 2nd comments along with the citations.
What we do know is that there’s enough evidence to warrant CMS providing a separate code for levalbuterol.  Codes such as these are only provided if adequate scientific evidence exists to differentiate the medication from (in this case) regular albuterol.  Since CMS issued the separate code, AARC believes that reimbursement for the medication should be considered separate from regular albuterol as well.  Whether you think levalbuterol has benefit or not, please focus on the point of our comments which is consistent with a longstanding AARC position; that is to let physicians practice medicine, let physicians decide what’s appropriate for their patients, and then let the chips fall where they may.  AARC does not support the defacto elimination of treatment options because of payment for the medication.  I’m sure we’ll all agree on the point that we want physicians to have available to them all medication options approved by the FDA as safe and effective, and that this availability should not be undermined by merely reducing reimbursement to the point that such a reduction would virtually eliminate one of the medication options which has been available to physicians, and therefore to their patients for some time.
AARC is not alone in this position.  I encourage all of you to visit websites posted by physician organizations and patient groups.  You will then see AARC is not alone in its advocacy at continued access to medications which are used Medicare without an adequate amount of objective scientific evidence.  Our responses relating to home oxygen, respiratory assist devices, and other reimbursement changes that work to the detriment of patient access to clinical interventions is and will continue to be consistently pro-patient.
I hope this helps clear up any confusion which may have arisen as a result of the previously mentioned letter to Dr. Hughes.

Sincerely,

Michael Runge, BS, RRT

AARC President

